
Holmer Lake Primary Newsletter  

October 2023 

Dear Parents 

 

 

What a great half-term we have had! The children have been very busy with their learn-

ing, enjoying OPAL play and taking part in trips and visits.  

 

OPAL Play 

Thank you to all the parents/carers that attended our OPAL play session, it was great to 

see you all! The children were very excited about your visit! We will be planning lots 

more linked to OPAL play in the coming months. For more information about OPAL play, 

please click on this link: https://www.holmerlakeprimary.org/learning/opal 

 

Trips and Visits 

Please remember that there is an option of paying for trips and visits in instalments of 

£5 per half term on ParentPay. Please speak to the admin team for more details.  

 

Platinum Award 

Platinum awards are rewarded to all pupils who have consistently demonstrated excel-

lent behaviour each half term. At the request of the children, our platinum award this 

half term is a visit from the Animal Man! For more information about our behaviour pol-

icy, please click on this link: https://www.holmerlakeprimary.org/key-information/

policies 

 

Swimming is Coming to Holmer Lake Primary! 

We will have a temporary, heated swimming pool on site between Mon 6th Nov—Fri 

24th Nov. See more information later on in this newsletter.  

 

Children will finish for the October half-term holidays on Friday 27th October. Wishing 

you all a lovely half-term holiday. We look forward to welcoming you back on Monday 

6th November at 8:40am.  

Mrs. Kumar 



We have had some concerns raised about inappropriate  

language being used on the school site by some of our  

parents. For the comfort of all pupils, parents and staff, please 

can I request that all adults are mindful of the 

language that they use on the school grounds, especially no 

swearing. Remember that there are little ears that will be  

listening! 

Please can parents ensure they don’t enter school grounds until the gates are opened at 

8:35am and 3.15pm.  

On arrival to the main school gates, all parents and visitors please announce who they are, 

along with the reason to enter.   

This is a safeguarding requirement.  

Please do not block access to the care home. 



Safeguarding is a priority at Holmer Lake.  

We have a duty of care to all staff, pupils and their families. The safety 

and protection of all children is of paramount importance to all those 

involved in education. We are committed to inter-agency working to 

keep children safe.  

If you have concerns about a child or family or need some advice of 

your own please contact the school on: 01952 387580 or Family Con-

nect on 01952 385385 (Out of Hours – 01952 676500). 

For further information, please read our child protection policy on our 

school website.  

We are seeing increasing numbers in breakfast and  

afterschool club, please complete your booking form to  

secure your child’s place. 

• Can you please ensure that all debts for school meals/afterschool 

club/breakfast club are paid via ParentPay. 

• All clubs need to be paid for in advance and require pre booking 

to secure your place in the provision. Please contact the school 

office if you require a booking form. 

Please activate your ParentPay account to ensure you receive all  

important news and events about your child.  If you require an  

activation letter please contact the school office. 



  

 

Does your child need to use an inhaler/have asthma? If so, please make sure 

that our school records are up to date by informing us of this.  

 

 

 
 

If you would like to raise a query or concern linked to your child's 

learning,  

behaviour or school life then this can be done by:  

Speaking to your child’s class teacher in the first instance.  

If you are not satisfied or are still concerned after your discussions 

with the class teacher then you can speak to:  

The Assistant Headteachers, Miss. Baylis or Mrs. Watson.  

Any further concerns can be discussed with:  

The Headteacher, Mrs. Kumar.   

Any safeguarding concerns can be raised or discussed with: 

The Parent Support Advisor, Mrs. Davies. 

or  

Miss. Baylis, Mrs. Watson or Mrs. Kumar.  

 

 

 

 

o Mrs Kumar 

o Mrs Watson 

o Miss Baylis 

o Mrs Davies 

o Mrs Hogg (breakfast and after school club) 

 

  





 

 

Please can parents/visitors NOT park on the Care Home car park or block anybody's drive 

on Lake End Drive,  If you continue to park in this area, we have been notified by the Care 

Home that your car will be clamped. Parents have permission to park at the Mallard Pub 

and walk up to school. 



 

 

 
 

 

We will have a heated pool on the school site from Monday 6th  

November—Friday 24th November. All children will have the  

opportunity to access the swimming pool. These sessions will be led 

by a qualified swimming instructor and lifeguard. More details to  

follow.   



From September 2023 
School dinners will be £2.50.   

We will continue to provide highly nutri-

tional and tasty meals for the children.  

TOAST  

From September, we will no longer be able to  accept 

cash payments for toast. Please use ParentPay to 

pay for your children's toast. 

BREAKFAST AND AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS 

From September, we will no longer be able to accept 

phone or email bookings.  

All bookings to be made on ParentPay.  

Bookings for breakfast club need to be made by  

2pm the day before.  

Bookings for after school club need to be made by 2pm on 

the day.  

https://support.parentpaygroup.com/hc/en-gb/articles/15446866677777-ParentPay-Clubs-Booking-as-a-payer  

Please click link below to show you how to book  

your children onto clubs and toast.  







Scan me to find 

out more on our 

school website! 

We have had some kind donations from 

our local community. Tesco Madeley and 

Co-Op Stirchley have donated crates    

buckets and craft materials 

for our OPAL play. Thank you 

to Mrs Beddow and Mrs 

It was great to see so many 

parents and carers come to 

our recent OPAL play session. 

The children love sharing 

their playtimes with you. 


